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Dear HHMC Members and Friends, 

 
Welcome to this, the 15th edition of our Church Newsletter. As we begin Lent 
and look forward to Easter, we hope you will enjoy reading the news and 
articles which have come from a number of our own members and friends. 
Thanks to you all, whether your arm was twisted or not!  Without you there 
would be no newsletter. 

 
We take time to remember two dear ladies whom we have lost in the past few 
weeks, they both led interesting and varied lives and you may learn something 
ȅƻǳ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǎ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ǘǊƛōǳǘŜǎΦ 

 
Once again we have the opportunity to learn about, and perhaps support some 
charities that are close to our hearts. 

 
So, put the kettle on, open the biscuit barrel and settle down for a good read. 
And most importantly, keep warm, safe and well. 
 
Please submit ideas and articles for the next issue of the Newsletter to 
hemelmethodist@gmail.com ƳŀǊƪŜŘ άbŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ōƻȄ ƻǊ by post 
to 176 St Agnells Lane, Hemel Hempstead, HP2 6EQ by 18th March for 
publication on Thursday 1st April 2021.  Items will not be included unless it is 
known who has submitted them.  As is the way these days, we will reserve the 
right to edit articles submitted to us but if you would want to see the revised 
version before publication please let us know.   

 
Yours, 

 
The Editorial Team:  
 

Traijan, Benjamin, Beth, Gretchen, and Lesley 

mailto:hemelmethodist@gmail.com
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From the Manse  
 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear All,  
 
Even the snow is indecisive. Falling as gently as it possibly can without actually 
having any impact on the world around it. An icing sugar thin layer dusts the 
roads and gardens.  
 
Recently, when I was chatting with a congregation member about their 
experiences of rationing back in the 1950s, the topic of survival came up. I 
decided that her 90 plus years gave her credence on the subject. She pointed 
out that the hardest part is near the end. In the first days of rationing there was 
still a strong sense of unity. Everyone wanted to demonstrate how they were 
able to make the best of it. People shared resources and recipes. People 
ardently supported one another. When limitations were still in place in the 
following years it became a matter of apathy and dissent. As it became obvious 
ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ǿŜǊŜƴΩǘ ǉǳƛǘŜ ǎƻ ōŀŘΣ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊƳƛƴŀōƭŜ ŘǊŀƎƎƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ 
the coupons scheme resulted in a mixture of responses. She and I both thought 
that some of our distant relatives were involved in the black market. 
ά¦ƭǘƛƳŀǘŜƭȅΣέ ǘƘŜ ƭŀŘȅ ǘƻƭŘ ƳŜΣ άǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŘƛŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƻ ǎǳǊǾƛǾŜΦέ  
 
I am no expert in the topic, but I am sure that the then government were 
attempting to make sure that any ǊŜŎƻǾŜǊȅ ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǘŜƳǇƻǊŀǊȅΦ {ƛƳƛƭŀǊ ƴǳŀƴŎŜǎ 
are no doubt playing out now. This little letter is NOT about church reopening or 
when the lockdown should end, but more the state of mind that we find 
ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎ ƛƴΦ ¢ƻ Ƴƛǎǎ ǉǳƻǘŜ ǎŜƴŀǘƻǊ /ƘŀǊƭƛŜ ²ƛƭǎƻƴΣ άƛǘΩǎ ƻƴŜ thing to win the 
ǿŀǊΣ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ǿƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŜŀŎŜΦέ ¢ƘŜ ǎƴƻǿ ǎǘƛƭƭ ŎŀƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ƛǘǎ ŀŎǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ 
outside the window, and I am reminded by the radio that there is actual 
physical evidence to show that the vaccines are working, yet another factor in 
our state of confusion.  
 
bƻΣ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŀ ƭŜǘǘŜǊ ŀōƻǳǘ ǎƴƻǿΦ .ŜŀǊ ƛƴ ƳƛƴŘ tŀǳƭΩǎ advice that the 
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different parts of the body being different but working together. Imagine that 
there was a lot of snow. The sort of wonderful snow that we had a few days 
back. Picture, if you will, the Christmas card landscape and children building 
snow people. Instead of the current light fluffy nonsense, feel the large wet 
flakes falling on your face and smell the brittle air. As I describe this you will 
already be forming an opinion. You might agree with the romanticism in my 
description, or you might have anyone of a number of more negative views 
including that snow is cold, dangerous and inconvenient. Certainly, the other 
day during the morning Facebook service there were some very polarized views 
expressed about the snowfall. What is important is that we would all also react 
ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘƭȅΦ aȅ ƎǊŀƴŘŦŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ ƛƳƳŜŘƛŀǘŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎƴƻǿ ǿŀǎ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ 
ǎƘƻǾŜƭ ƻǳǘ ŀƴŘ ŘƛƎ ǘƘŜ ŘǊƛǾŜ ŎƭŜŀǊΦ hƴŎŜ ƘŜΩŘ ŦƛƴƛǎƘŜŘ ƻǳǊ ŘǊƛǾŜΣ ƘŜΩŘ Řƻ ǘƘŜ 
ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊΩǎ ƻƴŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ǎǘŀǊǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǊƻŀŘΦ {ƻƳŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΣ ƳŀȅōŜ ƳŜΣ ŦƛƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
snow peaceful and calming ς a time to write poetry or the newsletter. Some will 
be out in walking boots or building a snowman. The point is that all the 
responses are valid. It is not wrong to be impatient with the snow or want it to 
end. It is not invalid to be scared of the snow. It is not invalid to delight in the 
change it brings. So, whether you find the snow a good opportunity to take 
photographs, or to hide under the duvet, we all know that God speaks through 
our different skills and perspectives. We should celebrate and accept all our 
different ways and understandings. There is no one way to face our struggles. 
 
IƳƳƳΣ LΩƳ Ƨǳǎǘ ǿƻƴŘŜǊƛƴƎ ƛŦ ƳŀȅōŜ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ōƛǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ƭƻŎƪ Řƻǿƴ Χ 
 
God bless, 

Rev Andrew. 
 

HHMC Charity of the Month  
February 

Oxygen Recovery 
---Breathing life into recoveryτ 

Prevention 
Recovery 

Re-integration 
 

Oxygen Recovery is here to help people with substance misuse problems who 
want to rebuild their lives. Oxygen also have a Family and Friends Programme as 
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the effect of substance abuse is not just on the client but also on their family 
and friends and community. 
 
There is a residential Rehab House 
providing a structured 12 week 
programme. Some work is done as group 
sessions but there is also one to one 
counselling to help with specific issues such as bereavement or abuse. All the 
housework, cooking, shopping is done by the residents, enhancing their skills for 
later life. 
 
¢ƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ǎǘŜǇ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ άaƻǾŜ hƴέ ŀŎŎƻƳƳƻŘŀǘƛƻƴΦ IŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ƳƻǊŜ 
independently, but still have the daily group support of Oxygen staff. This lasts a 
further 12 weeks.  At the end of this phase the residents have to make a big 
decision as to whether they want to return to their old environment, or stay 
locally. If they decide to stay in the area there is the offer of Supported Housing 
and Floating Support. 
 

Oxygen is staffed 24 hours /7 days a week so ensuring support is on hand at all 
times. 
 

So how do we help? 
As a Methodist Church, we have been supporting OXYGEN (or Nascent House) 
for about 30 years. We have watched it change and develop over the years. 
 

²ƘŜƴ ŎƭƛŜƴǘǎ άaƻǾŜ hƴέ ǿŜ ǎǳǇǇƭȅ ōƻȄŜǎ ƻŦ ƎƻƻŘƛŜǎ ǘƻ ǘƛŘŜ ǘƘŜƳ ƻǾŜǊ ŀǎ 
benefits are often delayed. We give a Christmas Hamper, Easter goodies etc. 
really just to help them feel that they are not alone. 
 
In the past, we also used to invite clients and staff to social events and this was 
much appreciated. Learning to be in a situation without using drink or drugs is a 
great challenge.  tŜǊƘŀǇǎ ƛǘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ǎǘŀǊǘ ŀƎŀƛƴ ǿƘŜƴ ¢IL{ ƛǎ ŀƭƭ ƻǾŜǊΚ 
 

9ǘƘŜƭ Ƙŀǎ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘ ǘƻ ǎǳǇǇƭȅ hȄȅƎŜƴ άƎǊŀŘǳŀǘŜǎέ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ άaƻǾƛƴƎ hƴέ ōƻȄ ƻŦ 
goodies throughout lockdown despite not being able to receive physical 
contributions from the HHMC Congregation as was the past custom.  Funds to 
support this work are running low so please consider making a financial 
contribution to fund the box contents.  See over for details about how to do 
this. 
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HHMC Charity of the Month  
March 

 

Medecins Sans Frontieres/Doctors Without Borders 
 
This charity is an international humanitarian medical non-governmental 
organisation. It has projects in conflict zones affected by endemic diseases. 
 
Their recent newsletter tells of surgery in CAMEROON where there has been 3 
years of violence, care in remote regions in SUDAN, training staff in the use of 
ventilators in IRAQ, carrying patients on stretchers to health centres in SOUTH 
SUDAN  and of course getting vital vaccines (including Covid -19 vaccines) to 
some of the isolated areas in poorer countries. 
  
This organisation boasts 85% is spent on humanitarian work, 13% spent on 
fundraising and just 2% on office management.   
 
We can all help to make this work continue. 
 
Donations for either charity can be sent either by 

 cheque payable to Hemel Hempstead Methodist Church to the church 

(details on the back page).  Please write the name of your chosen charity 

on the back of the cheque,  or by  

 funds transfer to the main  Church Account 

Á Name : Hemel Hempstead Methodist Church  

Á Account no: 00023010   Sort Code : 40-52-40 

Á and in the description field enter the word  

ΨhȄȅƎŜƴ ōƻȄŜǎΩ ƻǊ ΨaŜŘŜŎƛƴǎ {ŀƴǎ CǊƻƴǘƛŜǊǎΩ 
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The Answered Prayer Challenge 
 

This month The Eternal Wall of Answered Prayer 
team and Premier Christian Radio have joined 
up ǘƻ ǎŜǘ ŀ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜΧΧΦ 
 
From January 25th ς February 25th the Eternal Wall of Answered Prayer Team 
want to flood social media with stories of answered prayer. 
 
They believe this will bring encouragement to thousands of people, and the 
raise hope levels in our nation. This can be done with our help!  
 
What is the Answered Prayer Challenge?  
It is simple! Share your answered prayer on social media and challenge up to 
three people to do the same.   
 
This is what they would like us to do. 
REMEMBER ς Think about your story. What was the situation? How did you 
pray? How did Jesus answer your prayer? 
RECORD - Once you have chosen the three people you are going to nominate, 
ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ ȅƻǳǊ ǾƛŘŜƻ ƛƴ ƭŀƴŘǎŎŀǇŜ ŦƻǊƳŀǘΦ IƛΣ Ƴȅ ƴŀƳŜ ƛǎΧΦƘŜǊŜΩǎ 
my story of hope for the answered prayer challenge. I nominate (1)....(2)...(3)... 
ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ƘƻǇŜ ǾƛǎƛōƭŜΦ IŜǊŜΩǎ Ƴȅ ŀƴǎǿŜǊŜŘ ǇǊŀȅŜǊΧΦ 
SHARE - Now upload your answered prayer video and nominations on your 
social media and tag 3 people you are nominating. 
 
The goal for the challenge is to make hope visible. To show that when we pray 
things can change. To give our nation a hope injection and to highlight that 
Jesus is alive. He listens and answers prayer. 
 
There is also a website which may be useful in explaining the campaign 
answeredprayerchallenge.co.uk 
 
If you are not on social media but you would like to join in by sending in an 
answered prayer, I would be very pleased to receive your hand written or typed 
prayer and to forward it to the team at the Eternal Wall of Answered prayer.  
You can send it by post via the Church or to 176 St Agnells Lane Hemel 
Hempstead, HP2 6EQ 

Bob Blencowe. 

http://answeredprayerchallenge.co.uk/
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Eamonn writes about the voluntary work he has been involved in over the last 

three years.  Andrew Brazier mentioned this in his sermon on January 27 th. 
 
 

The Cornergate Foundation is a 
christian charity that works 
locally in Hemel Hempstead and 
Watford. 
 

The goal is to bring ex-offenders into the Christian community and way of life. 
Whilst this is their aim they work with all faiths and those of no faith whose 
commitment is to turn their backs on their previous lives and engage fully with 
the services on offer. A startling fact is that nearly sixty percent of offenders are 
back inside prison within a year.  
 

What if this was you? 
 

ñNo job, prospects or money and no clue how to move forward. 
 

In our country nearly 70 thousand people were released from prison last year 
to start over. Half were back behind bars within twelve months. 

 

Many leave scared, with addictions or mental health issues, not knowing if 
families even care they are coming home or how much their world has 
changed. Where will they live? How will they pay their bills? Who will help 
them open a bank account or even register for a doctor? 

 

The Cornergate team brings friendship, hope and support to people like these 
who need to find a purpose and to turn their back on a life of crime.ò 
 

Text from Cornergateôs latest video appeal 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BlsA8iQPUVY 
 

Kim Hobbs gave up his full-time job to start Cornergate in 2013 because both he 
and Jo, his wife, were given a vision from God that this is what they should be 
doing. The team is made up of Kim, Jo and volunteers.  Jo was originally 
intending to be full time with Kim, but due to financial needs is unable to do so 
ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƳŜƴǘΦ L ό9ŀƳƻƴƴύ ǿƻǊƪ ǾŜǊȅ ŎƭƻǎŜƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ YƛƳ ƻƴ ŀƴ άŀǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜƴ 
ƴŜŜŘǎέ ōŀǎƛǎΦ {ƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ŜȄ-offenders who provide a variety of 
skills and qualities that make us a great team. We have also discovered that 
amongst our church congregations there are ex-offenders and those recovering 
from addictions. 
 

We support ex-offenders three months prior to release and post release. As you 
can imagine our roles have changed significantly in the last year. We work with 
people from all walks of life and support them to turn their backs on lives of 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BlsA8iQPUVY
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crime and addictions and to start over. Our role and work with them is not 
without its challenges and sometimes disappointment.  
 

The road for all of us is never easy, we all have some baggage on our backs: ex-
offenders have a little more. We offer support and wherever we can, fresh 
starts and opportunities. Listening is a big part of our work. We do not offer 
advice but through discussions and seed sowing we offer alternatives to allow 
them to make their choices. The outcome is then theirs.  
 

We never avoid difficult discussions and will always be open and honest, which 
often comes as a shock to them. Developing trust takes time. Our experiences 
show that sometimes the offender just got in with the wrong crowd. 
 

There are several people we are working with locally, some of whom have been 
referrals from churches. We take referrals from various places with the main 
source being the Probation Service.  
 

We have run courses at The Mount, Bovingdon, which is the main prison we 
work in. Many will remember that Caroline Weaver used to be a chaplain and 
Janet Griffin also worked there.  
 

We ran courses during Black History Month and had some extremely lively 
debates about Black History. We certainly came out with far more knowledge 
than we went in with. We were overwhelmed with their knowledge and passion 
for debate. The feedback left us feeling we had to do more. They told us that 
the course was the first time anyone had actually listened to them and made 
them feel valued and they wanted more. This led us to writing a course 
designed to prepare them for release.  
 

For the first time ever, we got some funding for the course but sadly, due to 
Covid-19, have been unable to deliver it. Funding is an issue to ensure 
Cornergate continues, as is the case for every charity, especially now. 
 

Going forward we want to expand our work to meet the ever-increasing need 
that is out there. We are very aware of the pressure on the probation service 
and how under resourced they are. Mental health issues, returning to an 
everyday routine and getting a job are just some of the issues we help the ex-
offenders face. We believe that there are many people that could help us in so 
many different ways.  Please click on this link to a video to see a little of the 
work we do. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BlsA8iQPUVY . For text used 
in the video, see previous page. 
 

Please pray for our work and the team involved.        9ŀƳƻƴƴ hΩwŜƛƭƭȅ 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BlsA8iQPUVY
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As a guide we provide the following bible passages for reading, reflection and 
prayers during Lent. Remember to use Sundays for the weekly readings used as 
part of worship. Lent starts on Ash Wednesday which this year is February 17th 
and lasts until Easter Day on April 4th. 

 

 


